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REGULAR MEETING

The Mayor and Board of Aldermen/Alderwoman of the Town of Port
Barre met in regular session in the town hall on Tuesday, July 6,
2021, at the hour of 6:00 p.m.

Mayor Ardoin called the meeting to order. Present were: Pickney,
Barron, Hardy, Robin and Abshire. Absent: None.

The Mayor and Board of Aldermen/Alderwoman of the Town of Port
Barre, Parish of St. Landry, State of Louisiana, were duly
convened as the governing authority of said town by Mayor John P.
Ardoin, whom stated that the Council was ready for the
transaction of business.

Mction by Robin, seconded by Hardy, accepting the minutes of the
Regular Meeting held on June 1, 2021, and to dispense with the
reading thereof. Unanimous.

Mayor Ardoin gave an update on business items from last month’s
meeting.

Motion by Abshire, seconded by Hardy condemning the property
located 226 Pawnee Street in Port Barre. Unanimous.

Motion by Robin, seconded by Barron condemning the property
located at 117 Mill Street in Port Barre. Unanimous.

Mayor Ardoin called upon Chief Boudreaux. Officer Bradley Tate
was present on behalf of the Chief and rendered the monthly
report of Police Department activities.

Mayor Ardoin skipped Item No. 4 on the agenda as officer Doucet
turned in his resignation.

Mayor Ardoin-called upon Superintendent Gregory Leger who gave an
update on public works activities.
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Motion by Pickney, seconded by Hardy accepting all financial and
departmental reports. Unanimous.

Mayor Ardoin called upon the Town Council, then the. audience.
General discussion was had, including dogs at large, crushed
asphalt, tall grass, 911 addresses not being properly displayed
and/or missing throughout town and the enforcement thereof, and
blighted properties.

Mr. David Dupre with the Port Barre Liocns’ Club was present in
the audience, and asked permission from the Town to lease
Veterans’ Memorial Park from November 8-15, 2021 for the annual
Cracklin Festival.

Motion by Abshire, seconded by Barron granting permission to the
Port Bare Lions’ Club to lease Veterans’ Memorial Park from

November 8-15, 2021 for the Cracklin Festival. Unanimous.

Motion by Pickney, seconded by Abshire to adjourn. Unanimous.
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